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Sent: 15 December 2020 11:47

To:

Cc:

Subject: FOR CONTRIBUTION - Follow up JHA meeting 20 Nov - Meeting ICT Heads - deadline
08.01.2021

Attachments: Minutes - 9 Nov 2020 - FINAL.pdf

Dear Contact Points of the JHAAN,

On 20 November, the suggestion was made for a VC meeting with the Heads of ICT ASAP to discuss and exchange
best practice, amongst others, with regard to secure VC conferencing tools but also other areas, such as vulnerability
of ICT systems.

First, | would like to inform you that on 9 November the ICT & Cybersecurity experts meeting already discussed the
exchange of information in a secure way amongst JHA agencies, including secure video conferencing alternatives. |
enclose the outcome report with the kind request to bring this to the attention of your Head of Agency and the
Heads of ICT (some participated in the event on 9 November).

Secondly, Eurojust supports the idea of a Heads of ICT meeting. In order to be fully prepared with a concrete
agenda, we would like to ask you to verify with your Heads of ICT what their wish list for subjects for a meeting

would be, including the appropriate timing. This information will be shared with Frontex, as part of the handover,
for further follow up.

May | kindly ask for your feedback by the end of the first week in 2021.

Finally, also note that the ICT & Cybersecurity expert group is following up on the action point for eu-LISA, namely to
share their architecture for running their on-site video conferencing system over TESTA with the other JHA agencies.

Kind regards,
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